Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
November 19, 2012
1:00- 3:00 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for October 29, 2012 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. The Dean reminded everyone that free analysis vouchers are available for the IIRMES Center, CSULB.  George will resend a related email to the chairs.
b. Faculty may not collect backpacks in one location during exams.  This is to avoid having items lost.  An alternative would be having the students place their backpacks under their seats.  Another alternative that is being used is to have students (graduate or senior undergraduate) assist in proctoring exams in large classes.
c. Syllabi for all courses in the catalog are due to the college office on December 3rd.  George is collecting them.  Dean Fleming will seek clarification if independent study type courses should be included and if SLOs (Student Learning Outcomes) are required for all syllabi.
d. Announcement by Chairs

i. Dwight – The Nursing accreditation team is visiting and the department is busy with that.
ii. Paul – Last Saturday (November 17th) a bus with 35 CSUSB students and faculty left for the SCUR (Southern California Conference for Undergraduate Research) meeting at CSU, Channel Islands.  Twelve students from physics and chemistry presented papers at the conference.  The PRISM grant sponsored the transportation.
3. Action Items:
4. Discussion Items:

a. Upward Bound:  The activities of the program (upwardbound.csusb.edu) and in particular a recent Mathematics and Science related grant were presented by Vinh Luong.  More information will be sent to the dean as to how CNS departments can participate.
b. PDC:  Dr. David Maynard presented the state, plans and activities of the Palm Desert Campus.  PDC will start offering some 4-year majors beginning in fall 2013.  In the first phase, from CNS there will only be the nutrition major.  Supporting courses from other majors will be offered as well.  A tentative schedule of courses and sample student course schedules for the next few years were presented.  There was a discussion regarding faculty staffing, facilities planning, FTES, and other issues related to PDC.
c. Scheduling – Dr. Georgiou
i. Winter 2013 – Today is the beginning of Priority V registration. George distributed enrollment information.  A new item is that colleges will now be responsible for the PDC targets.  The implications of this are still under review.
ii. Spring 2013 – The last day for changes in the printed schedule is November 21st.
iii. Summer 2013 – Schedule building will start early in December.  No other information is available yet. 

d. Development Update – Ms. Hunt reported that CNS thus far has raised more than $1.6M, which exceeds the goal of $1.2M and it is substantially higher than the other colleges.
e. Periodic Review of Chairs – The new process for periodic review of chairs and directors (FAM 246) calls for having at least one faculty external to the department on the evaluation committee. A discussion occurred regarding how external faculty members should be chosen.  The suggestion was that the faculty members in the department in which a chair is being reviewed provide nominations to the dean and that the dean make a selection from among these nominees (a selection that would need to be approved by the Faculty Senate Executive Committee). 
f. Augmentation – The dean handed out a table detailing the proposed augmentation monies for fall 2012 and asked whether there were any questions regarding the proposed amounts.  There being no questions, Renee will transfer the monies.
5. Department profiles: Dean Fleming handed around drafts of the information that she and Dr. Georgiou are in the process of compiling. She mentioned that she had recently sent responses to each of the chairs who had submitted information for the profile and noted that departments may provide additional information. 
6. Other – None
